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February 14, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan, Chair

Metropolitan King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

The 2003 King County Adopted Budget included the following proviso for the Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division:

Of this appropriation, $159,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive has submitted and the council has approved by motion a report identifying ways in which he intends to improve animal control customer service.  At a minimum, the report should include: a description of the policies and procedures in place for handling customer complaints; a description of the policies and procedures that are followed to protect against invasion of privacy and damage to private property by animal control staff; the measures used or to be used to clearly identify both personnel and vehicles as being official King County animal control equipment or employees; a description of the geographical areas that have previously been canvassed by animal control staff and the areas to be covered in the future and the schedule; a proposal for collecting license fees in the rural unincorporated area in a more efficient manner; and the projected actual revenues and expenditures of the canvassing program for 2002 and a projection of canvassing revenues and expenditures for 2003.

Enclosed is the proviso response requested.  This response includes background information about the County’s canvassing program and efforts to increase pet licensing.  It also includes policies and procedures in place for dealing with customer complaints, property damage, vehicle and personnel identification, and canvassing statistics.

If you have any questions about the proviso response, please contact Bob Roegner, Division Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, at (206) 296-1540.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Calvin Hoggard, Chief of Staff, King County Executive Office


Sheryl V. Whitney, Assistant County Executive


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Bob Roegner, Division Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, DES

